
Liked Twa’s vision 

I really liked the letter from John Twa of Boise about the Lewiston-Clarkston Valley’s 

future without the lower Snake River dams. 

He might have quoted the poet who once wrote, “No dam breach, no sunny beach.” 

Anyway, he has the kind of vision we all need at the Valley Vision organization. 

I am sad that the current county commissioners all endorsed the dams on the lower 

Snake River. I will vote for the first politician who will come forward and unequivocally 

oppose the dams. 

Just being against something is rarely enough, so I would hope for a pro-free rivers, free 

fish, free people, approach. To witness the return of a more free river and a larger return 

of those species that remain would constitute real progress. 

I believe the dams are finished but just don’t know it. Twa forgot to mention the jet boat 

races from Lewiston to the Tri-Cities and back, and the construction and employment of 

the new tour boats capable of ascending the free-flowing lower Snake. 

Steven R. Evans 

Lapwai 

 


